FILED

FEB 1 6 2005

February 15, 2006

Terri A. Lorenzon, Director Environmental Quality Council

Mr. Mark Gordon
Chairman
Environmental Quality Council
Herschler Building 1W
Cheyenne, Wyoming 82002

RE: Powder River Basin Resource Council Petition For Rulemaking, Chapter #2 of The Water Quality Rules

Dear Mr. Gordon:

We are ranchers who benefit from the usage of discharge water from oil fields. We have a BLM allotment of 19,000 acres, which adjoins the Gebo oil field and their discharge water allows us maximum usage of this allotment. We would also like to note that since this discharge water has been allowed to flow down Sand Draw to the Big Horn River, there has been an increase in the wildlife in the area. Namely, Mule Deer and Antelope. We have also noticed a huge improvement in the riparian development, with beavers coming to the area and building dams.

Thank you for your time.

Sincerely,

Jim Wilson Terry Wilson

V Ranch Box 31

DUA JI

Kirby, WY 82430

307-864-2009; vranch@rtconnect_net

Cc: Office of the Governor 200 West 24th Street State Capitol Building Cheyenne, WY 82002 Attn: Ryan Lance